Minutes, Lakeside Committee Meeting, Oct. 7, 2015

Time of the meeting: 7:00 to 8:30pm
Notes taken by: Christine Philippe-Blumauer
Present at the meeting:

President: Isabela Morales

Vice President: Lian Zhu

Secretary: Christine Philippe-Blumauer
Treasurer: David Cho

Social Chair: Amanda Siemann

Webmaster: Jon MacArt

Garden Coordinator: Katie Wolf

External Relations Delegate: Akil Word-Daniels
Graduate School: Olivia Martel

Part 1 of the meeting — Elections:

The above people were elected as the new Lakeside Committee, with 107
residents participating in the vote.

Part 2 of the meeting — Discussion among new Committee, transitional
Committee, and residents:

Points addressed

e E-vote options should be considered for future elections. Jon
(webmaster will suggest options)

e Information on how partners and spouses can added on the Lakeside
listservs (Committee and ACC) should be sent out to residents.

e Some residents wanted to know why certain Committee positions were
only open to student residents. While this is due to rules about student



organizations, it has been suggested that this rule could be reconsidered
for housing committees.

There are not enough covered bike racks throughout the vicinity.
Lightning close to the uncovered racks is bad. Committee will discuss this
with ACC.

Bagging of recyclables: why and is it really mandatory? Committee will
discuss recycling policies with ACC.

Discussion board where residents can post their questions. Committee
will discuss this and webmaster will see if it is possible to have such a
board on the website.

Fitness room: Weights. Committee will ask ACC to explain exactly why it

is not possible to have them in the fitness room. Possibly, the Committee
will try to find a way to obtain weights. Coat hanger. The Committee will
also ask ACC if it is possible to get a coat hanger in the fitness room.

Trick-or-Treat: Flyers and information on trick-or-treating for Halloween
should be sent out to residents prior to the 31,

Logistics such as formal registration of the Committee and Committee
listserv need to be figured out.

New Committee members agreed to meet a second time in October, in
order to get to know one another and develop a common action plan.



